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I. Common elements
There was plenty of commonality among the colleges with regard to the types of programs used to address first year experience/student success. The range and appearance of these programs varied, however. Top First-Year interventions included:
1. First year cohorts (ranging from 68 students to 456 students)
2. SI/Tutoring models
3. Semester kickoff/orientation week/day
4. English/math summer bridge program
5. Programs for special populations
a. Puente
b. EOPS
c. Home-Grown – PASSAGE, Black Scholars, Project LEARN, START Program,  Career Advancement Academies, etc.
6. To a lesser degree:
a. Accelerated math
b. Professional development (Reading Apprenticeship, Faculty Academy)
II. Common challenges
There was less commonality among the challenges. They ranged far and wide. The only common ones that emerged were:
1. Leadership changes
2. Inadequate use of data
3. External pressures (budget, Accreditation, SB 1456)
4. Conflict/misalignment of programs – People and programs are not “On the same page.”
III. Recommendations
1. Leadership Groups – Stakeholders from different colleges that are implementing similar programs should be talking to one another about common challenges, successes, and tips. There is so much commonality that there is no reason to be “reinventing the wheel” at each college. For example, all colleges with SI models could be sharing practices, etc. We could do that with the help of coaches or at the AtD Summit.
2. More Data – It would be interesting to do a cross-campus analysis of the effectiveness of and experiences in these programs. 
a. Focus groups with students
b. Focus groups with campus stakeholders
c. Surveys on campus to learn about common perceptions among the campus community around these programs.
3. Greater awareness of a “First Year Package.” These programs are clearly forming up into a cohesive response to persistence and success, but it is not fully recognized across the campuses. Newsletters, district resources, etc. could be dedicated to a more concerted effort to draw attention and support for these efforts from the LACCD community. 

